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Dear Friends, 


This is the last day of our winter holidays and, finally, the sun has come out!! We broke up for our 2 weeks break as the weather broke and we went from 30ºC down to low temperatures and lots of rain. This week we were down to 5ºC after 48 hours of constant rain. So, all our plans were put on hold. We cancelled a planned trip to Argentina as we decided there was no fun seeing waterfalls in the cold and rain. We have caught up on sleep and jobs round the house. Most days we have stayed in with the heating on.


We had a very busy last few months as the period from Easter to the July holidays is the longest part of the school term. Gwen is enjoying watching her infant class settle and mature and also watching them become more capable in English. There is still the odd naughty one in the class but most are well settled. In June they did their show for the parents which went well and took a lot of preparation. Gwen has also been teaching 4th grade on Tuesdays to give their teacher some time free. It’s been quite challenging so far but, thankfully, there are only 20 pupils in the group!

Mags is busy with her 9th grade class who are a very caring group. Recently they held a sports tournament to make money to buy new sofas for the children’s home they support. Mags and 40+ other lower secondary pupils also enjoyed a sports trip to Brazil where they were complimented on their good behaviour and spirit of sportsmanship. At the same time Mags teaches IGCSE and AS level maths to the upper secondary so she’s kept busy.

We have been busy looking at our curriculum and seeing where we can make changes and even add more English. Nelson has also led a few of our Training days which have gone down very well.  We have celebrated Independence Day and are already looking forward to 2011 when Paraguay celebrates its bicentenary of Independence. We are all expected to celebrate in a big way. Just before we broke up we had our Cambridge Certificates ceremony which was excellent with the year 11’s acting out one of their books they had to read for IGCSE. They performed so well we were all amazed!
In June we also had a staff retreat one Friday night and Saturday. It was optional and went very well but not everyone was able to go due to family commitments. We had a speaker who came from Argentina. He also led a retreat for the secondary pupils on the Friday and was very well received by them. It’s the second time he’s led a retreat for them and he really captures their attention. 


The older pupils have still not been able to go to the Chaco to dig a water tank. It wasn’t possible in May when there was drought in the Chaco and they are now hoping to go in August, weather permitting! 


We have welcomed a new volunteer who came in June for 3 months. Ruth is a student who offered to help out in her holidays and she is proving to be very useful. Lara, who arrived in February, left us as the holidays started. She spent her 6 months helping in the secondary and was able to take groups. Rachel returned in June and will be here until the end of August when she will leave to return to being a student once more. She has been with us for two and a half years and has been a great help in the secondary and will be sorely missed.


As you can see, we have a number of people coming and going. This means we will be short staffed yet again and looking for more teachers to join us. We need English teachers for the secondary, i.e. those with a teaching degree in a foreign language or in English, or a TEFL qualification. We also need qualified teachers for the primary, and secondary teachers for specialist subjects such as maths and computers. We have great ideas of what we could do but we are limited by the lack of people offering to come. Would you join with us in praying about this? … Or it might be that God is calling you to join us?!!!


We continue to attend the English speaking church. This has a moving congregation as people come and go. At this time of year many of the Americans leave and others come and numbers vary from week to week. We have no permanent pastor but various members take turns each week. This Sunday it’s our turn and we have the story of Gideon. Mags is busy getting it all ready on the computer. Even the music has to come from CD’s as we have no musician either! It was great to see the Trew family return for 2 weeks and they were well used in the chapel as their musical skills were in great demand. 


We are both well. We are settled into the house now but the garden seems to take a lot of the time as the grass grows before our eyes. It was looking good in June when all the plants were flowering. The animals are all well too. Our three dogs keep us company and are never far from us. We are still hoping that Munchie will have puppies and she went away for a week to be with her boyfriend!  The cats are usually close by too. Misty, the youngest, is still causing bother with the other two but seems to be getting better! 


We will be home for Christmas and hope to see many of you in January.

Thank you for all your support and prayers. They are all very much appreciated.




God Bless, Love from Gwen and Mags

As we were about to send this we heard the school holiday had been lengthened by a week. On Wednesday we heard that the Ministry of Education had said that all public schools were to have an extra week due to the cold and cold related illnesses but they said private schools could decide what to do. We said we’d go back as planned and sent out our message. On Friday afternoon the President signed a decree saying all schools whether public or private were to close this next week and so out went the next message saying we were unable to have school as a decree is law. Today we read in the paper that the Minister of Education is saying private schools can still decide even though the decree still stands!! He came in for a lot of criticism over this decree! In the end we have said we won’t have classes on Monday but the staff will go in and we’ll decide later whether we are able to go back to school on Tuesday!! 

This is what we mean when we say you have to be flexible in Paraguay!!



